
MINUTES  OF  CLUBS  NEW ZEALAND 
SOUTH  ISLAND  PETANQUE ANNUAL  MEETING. 

 
 
PRESENT:-  Maurice Nutira,  Chairman Clubs Nz.  Adair Jones,  Jan Guilford,  Marion 
Harrison,  Ashburton,  Caroline Kinloch,  Bruce Cameron,   Papanui,  Phillippa Browne,  Karilyn 
Murray,  Timaru. 
 
APOLOGY:-  Linda Millard,  Timaru. 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
1.   The gift packs given out at Ashburton had been well received.  Clubs NZ had put $300-00 towards 
this.  The $300-00 can be spent any way the club hosting wishes to use it,  Ashburton opted to do gift 
packs. 
2.   Certificate logo was discussed and Maurice had passed this on to Papanui some time ago. 
3.   Hosting.  Papanui will host this event in 2023 and will do it on the Saturday,  Sunday and Monday 
of Show weekend.  Timaru will host in 2024,  and Ashburton in 2025. 
4.   Entry fee to remain at $15-00. 
5.   Ashburton MSA had given bar discount vouchers which were part of the gift pack. 
6.   It was asked if a North Island Club member could take part in the South Island event,  and the 
answer was no.  The North Island run their own event,   and there are several Club NZ Clubs in the 
lower South Island that anyone could join. 
Maurice thanked everyone present for their attendance and closed the meeting 
 


